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THE MARTYR MONTHLY  
MAY 2017 

Worship Opportunities at SSM 
Saturday - 5:00 pm Worship 

Sunday - 8:00 & 9:30 am Worship 
Sunday School - 9:30 am  

  

 



 

 

PASTORôS PAGE 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
ñChrist is Risen!ò  ñHe is risen indeed, Alleluia!ò   After the splendor  
of Easter Sunday, the church takes time to celebrate during the  
Great 50 days that follow.  

 

On May 25, which is the Fortieth Day of Easter, we celebrate the Ascension of Our 
Lord.  One verse in Acts says that a cloud took Jesus out of the disciple's sight. Jesus 
ascending to the heavens is not an image that fits with our modern senses. Yet we might 
sometimes say that someone's head is in the clouds, that they are not grounded in  
reality. 

 

Jesus' ascension is his leave-taking, an image that we can relate to. During the ten days 
between Ascension and Pentecost the disciples wait for the promised power from on 
high, the Holy Spirit that will enliven them to keep alive Jesus' message and ministry. 

 

Sometimes our religious thinking keeps our heads in the clouds. We worry more about 
our eternal destination than the care of the earth and living in the present moment.  

 

As we enjoy these warm, beautiful spring days, look up to the sky and notice the clouds. 
But then remember to keep your feet grounded on the earth. And use all five of your 
senses to look for the presence of the Spirit all around you! 

 

After Jesusô ascension we celebrate Pentecost on June 4, which we also consider the 
Churchôs birthday. On this day, I invite you to wear red, orange, or yellow to represent 
the fire of the Spirit. On the day of Pentecost, some of our youth will receive  
communion for the first time.  Some communion instructional sessions will take place 
on May 7 and 21.  Look for more information and sign up on the bulletin board in our 
gathering space. 

 

In May, we will also celebrate Motherôs Day, graduations, and Memorial Day.  During 
Memorial Day weekend (May 27-28) we will go to our summer worship schedule with 
worship at 5pm on Saturdays and at 9:30 am on Sundays. 

 

While all these special days and events take place this month, I pray we stay connected 
to the church. May is somewhat of a transitional month between spring and summer. 
While summer celebrations will be beginning soon, the church continues to be present 
in the world where bread is broken and forgiveness is offered. 

 

As we journey into May and the summer months, make attending worship one of your 
priorities, and invite a friend!  God is good all the time! 

 

Peace, Pastor Brian 



 

 

The Start of Stewardship 

 

Have you ever thought ñWhat is the start of stewardshipò?  Long before the first  
sacrifice was made, even before the animals were named, humans were invited into 
stewardship of creation.   

 

In Genesis 2:14, humans are told to ñtill and keep the landò.  This tilling and keeping of 
the land was a holy duty.  The only other time these words are used together in the Bible 
is in Numbers 3:8 where it is translated as ñshall have chargeò and ñattend to the dutiesò.  
It is talking about the holy duties the Levites will have in the temple.  The Hebrew 
words are the same but something is lost in translation.  The emphasis on the holiness 
remains. Thus, stewardship of creation, conservationism, is a holy duty for all people. 

 

Too often Christians have misunderstood the stewardship of creation. We are told we 
have dominion over creation and because that word is so similar to domination, we  
assume it means we can do whatever we want.  We start to see ourselves separate from, 
rather than part of, creation.  But the word used also relates to the kingdom of Godð
God has dominion over us. As we have traveled with Jesus over the Lenten services, we 
see that this dominion is not domination, but love, care and service.  As God does not 
abuse us, we should not abuse the rest of creation. 

 

As spring approaches, I become more aware of the environment.  I spend more time  
outdoors and watch the start of renewal as grass grows, flowers and trees bloom and 
birds sing.  April 22 was Earth Day, started in 1970 to bring awareness of our impact on 
the environment.  I remember the Cuyahoga River in Ohio catching on fire, an event  
memorialized in the opening song of the film Major League. 

 

We have become better creation stewards since then.  However, we can see that more 
needs to be done. If we look attentively, we can see the changes with our own eyes.  
Species are becoming extinct because of habitat loss.  We know that we are  
experiencing warmer weather and this is changing planting and agriculture. There are 
many other problems which need attention and holy care. 

 

As spring approaches, I invite you to look attentively and prayerfully consider your 
stewardship of creation...Barbara Fritschel 

Stewardship:  BECAUSE OF  
GODôS GREAT MERCY  

As you make summer plans to enjoy the beauty of all of God's creation.  We pray that 
your vacation time will be safe and a source of many happy memories. However, 
please don't take your church offering with you.  St. Stephen the Martyr continues  
fulfilling it's mission and ministries during the summer.  Please consider staying  
current or "pre-contributing" during the summer months. Expenses and mission support 
do not take the summer off.  Thank You...John Muroni, Treasurer 



 

 

BILL BRAVENER 
DIRECTOR OF MUSIC/DEACON 

 

Thank you to Senior Choir and Handbell Choir for all the great  
music for Holy Week and Easter. Thanks to those who stepped in to 

help out when I couldn't be there.  
 

Thanks to all of you for your prayers.  These recent health  
challenges have been difficult,  but I am supported by your care and 

concern. 

 

NEWS FROM THE MEMORIAL COMMITTEE 

 

This committee met on April 8, 2017.  Attending were Sandra Petricek-chairperson, 
Dick Kroll-financial wizard, Julie Herman, and Faith OôConnell.   

 

Spring garden plans were then discussed.  Stones are being used as a playground for 
preschool. The teachers were asked to monitor activity  to prevent further damage to the 
rockfall and to prevent injuries.  
 

The WELCA group set aside funds and, with the addition of memorial funds honoring 
Marilyn Mayer, we were able to purchase and have installed a new stainless steel sink, 
a  high rise faucet/sprayer and new disposal.  All were installed by Fennig Plumbing 
and Heating, just in time for our Annual Congregational Easter Breakfast. 

 

Undesignated monies were used to purchase a new Paschal (Christ) candleholder for 
the sanctuary. 

 

We would like to have an altar and stands, plus sanctuary furniture updated or rebuilt.  
A search for someone willing to build to our specifications is ongoing.   

 

As always, anyone interested in this group can contact one of the members and/or  
attend a meeting.  The next Memorial Committee meeting is July 22, 2017 at 9:30am. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  
Faith N. OôConnell  



 

 

HUMAN CONCERNS 
May Baskets 

During the month of May, the Human Concerns Committee is planning to 
deliver May Baskets to  SSM  shut ins.  The baskets will contain fruit, snacks, 
Kleenex, Chapsticks, stationery, hand lotion, hand sanitizer and other 
items.  Human Concerns members and Pastor Brian will deliver them.  

 

Unity Soup Suppers 
We still need volunteers for our 4th Wednesday of the month meal at 
Unity. Servers can arrive by 4:30.  Clean up starts at 6:30.  So, if you 
can arrive at these times it is much appreciated and rewarding.  You 
can also designate money for Unity Meals under "other" on your 
weekly envelope.  Please mark "Unity Soup kitchen Meals from 
SSM" 
 

                                 Tippecanoe Needs 

Tippecanoe again is looking for gently used adult sleeping bags 
and two person tents.  If you have any to donate, please contact 
Nancy Mineau (282-7481).  They always need snacks, socks, 
small toiletries, toilet paper and underwear.  There is a bin in the 
coat room.  Thanks! 

EASTER BREAKFAST IN REVIEW 
Members and friends of SSM who attended church on Easter Sunday experienced a 
wonderful morning, as 325 people heard the Word preached and listened to inspiring  
music.  Additionally, 137 people enjoyed the Easter breakfast and, through their  
generous donations, contributed $1410 that will help four food pantries, and meal / 
shelter programs.  The Church Council will enhance these donations with money  
coming from the Thrivent Choice Dollars collected in 2016. 
 
The breakfast was produced as a team effort by 67 adults and youth who contributed 
their time, talents, hard work, and donated food to make this festival meal a success; as 
well as 33 SCS children who dyed Easter eggs.  Children as young as six years and 
seniors past eighty years worked for the breakfast. 
 
It is impossible to thank everyone individually who labored in some way for the  
breakfast, who ate the meal, and others who donated food and money to support it.  So 
let it be known that the workers and Bob are indebted to all who contributed to make 
this a memorable event.  We sincerely offer a big Thank You!  Superb work! 
Bob Rasmussen 
 
 



 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL KICK-OFF 

May 13-14, 2017 
During the Kick-Off Event, learn more about how you can get involved: 

Register your child (or your grandchild, niece, nephew, neighbor!). 
Volunteer as a crew leader, preschool assistant, snack helper, or other ways. 
Contribute by purchasing a cupcake or sponsoring a child. 
Donate supplies to build breathtaking adventures for the students. 

 
 

 
                                 
   
 

Maker Fun Factory VBS 
JULY 10ï14, 2017 

Gear Up for Fun this Summer! 

YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRIES 
For our congregational members who may need a hand performing some of the 
tasks around your home, we want our youth to help get those tasks completed.  

If you need a room in your home painted, a reorganization of things in the garage, or 
whatever it may be that the youth can help with, please let the Youth and Family  
co-chairs, Pastor or someone in the congregation youôre comfortable with know your 
needs. We can plan to satisfy these tasks either during our service week or sometime 
throughout the remainder of the year. 

 

Youth and Family Event Leaders Needed 
Weôre looking for members who are willing to help plan and lead activities for our  
congregation. We have a signup sheet posted on the Youth and Family side of the kiosk. 
There are a few ideas posted and plenty of blanks where you can create an idea of your 
own. Our goal is to have activities throughout the year where our congregation can build 
meaningful relationships with each other. We will not be able to accomplish our goal 
without your continued support, so please look at your calendar and see if you have a 
free weekend to lead an activity. 

 

Unity Scholarships for Education 
Unity Lutheran Church is offering scholarships for members of the Unity Community 
Partnership. Applicants must be confirmed and at least 14 years of age.  The Scholarship 
will be applied toward education. Entry deadline is June 4, 2017.  See the church office 
bulletin board for additional information! 

NOTES OF THANKS 
A word of encouragement and thanks to all those who are visiting, sending cards or 
praying for our congregation.  Recent thanks have been expressed by some of SSMôS 
home-bound members for your care and concern.  Keep being the hands and feet of  
Jesus.  It is much appreciated. 



 

 

YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRIES 
Youth Mission Week Kickoff Meeting (Parents and Youth) 

Youth going into 7th grade through 12th and beyond. Weôre looking for youth who want 
to help those in need throughout the Milwaukee area. We have our first meeting 
planned for Sunday May 21st at 10:45AM (following the Sunday morning service) to 
discuss interest, plans and ideas for our service week this summer. This event will be 
held the last week in July from the 24th through the 28th. The wonderful thing about this 
event is you can come each day of the week or only the days your schedule allows. One 
of the days of the week will be a fun day, possibly Six Flags Great America. Please 
mark this date on your calendars to come and show your interest in this event. 

 
National Youth Gathering in Houston, Texas 2018 

Stay tuned, as our National Youth Gathering will be held in the summer of next year. 
The time will come upon us quickly. We will need to begin planning fundraising events 
and getting an idea of how many youth are interested in attending. This will be open to 
youth going into 9th grade in fall of 2018 through those going into their senior year of 
high school. 
 

Hunger Task Force Service Activity 
On Thursday, April 6th we had fifteen people from our congregation help create 500 
food filled stock boxes for low income seniors at the Hunger Task Force. This is the 
second time we have run this event and it is a very fulfilling opportunity to help serve 
our southeastern Wisconsin low income seniors. Keep your eyes open for your next  
opportunity, as we plan to run this event again later this year. 
 



 

 

MAYôS BIBLE STUDY will be held on the 10th and 24th,  
beginning at 10:15 a.m.  Join us, and bring a friend, as we study Godôs 
word. 

 

 

WOMENôS MONTHLY LUNCHEON 
Our monthly luncheon will be held at Noon on  
May 10th, at Bennyôs on South 27th Street.  We ask 
that you please sign-up on the form posted on the 
kiosk or call the church office to register.   
Jean Switala is Mayôs luncheon coordinator and can 
be reached at 414-817-0826 for any questions you may have. 

 

WARTBURG BIBLE STUDY IN MAY 
Wartburg Seminary has informed us that there will NOT be a Women of the ELCA  
Bible Study this year.  With the new format of the Gather magazineôs Bible study, the 
Wartburg study has become more difficult to coordinate and prepare for.  Hopefully, 
those issues will be worked out over the next year. 

 

QUILTING BEE IS COMING SOON! 
 July 24 is the date of this yearôs Quilting Bee.  Weôll gather at SSM at 10 a.m. and 
work until about 4 p.m.  A luncheon will be served about noon.  Mark it your calendar 
and watch for more detail in the June/July Monthly Martyr! 
 

 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA SPRING CLUSTER MEETING ï UPDATE 
The meeting was well attended, with about 65 representatives of the Greater Milwaukee 
Synod.  We had a wonderful breakfast (thank you Erin Ankebrant and John Hoffman).  
We also enjoyed hearing from Pastor Mary Martha Kanass and Rev. Joseph Ellwanger. 
On the topic of ñStrength For The Struggle.ò  ñThank youò everyone who had a part in 
making this a great experience for all.  

 


